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Representative Breese-Iverson & Senator Mike McLane, 

 

As the acting City Engineer of Record, we can confirm extra work and schedule 

creep was incurred by unmarked utilities, understood to have occurred both prior to 

the design survey of which the design was based, in addition to those that were not 

marked in accordance with the Oregon Administrative Rules, Chapter 952, during 

construction. Please refer to our Resident Project Representative’s notes below. 

Costs incurred from design and construction utility conflicts understood to result from 

unmarked, inaccurately marked, or untimely marked utilities include a 

telecommunications line owned by Lumen, and a hydro power conductor line owned 

by EBD Hydro LLC. 

 

Best regards, 

______________________________________ 

Bryce Wininger, P.E. | Project Engineer  

    

Project Team, 

 

As the City of Culver onsite representative for the project. I did observe that the 

contractor had additional excavation to move the Lumen communication line to install 

the new sewer main per design. There was also additional work during backfilling and 

trench compaction required to replace the Lumen line back into the trench. In addition 

to that, excavation for the trench had to be widened in places which increased the 

paving limits.  

 

Thanks,  

Jason 

 

 

 


